
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 13th February 2019
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Vice-chair (JJ)
                Cllr James Hosegood (JH)

                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
    Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

    Cll Sara Reilly (SR)

    BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

    Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

584   To Receive Apologies for Absence Borough Councillor Andrew Bearne and CCllr Heather Timms sent their apologies
585   To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered None disclosed
586    Public Participation – none present

587    Borough Councillors’ Reports

          SB update the meeting
          SB had attended the Rugby Rural meeting at Binley Woods on 06/03/2019 and briefed the Council on the event and distributed some Wheelie bin stickers and anti-number plate theft screws the local police handed out.
           RBC are to contact affected householders to consult about the proposal for the Refuse Service to collect Wheelie bins from the ends of drives which would necessitate the householders wheeling the bins down to the roadside on the appropriate day.
             The flashing speed sign on the Coventry side of the A428 from Church Lawford is still not working.  WCC are to be contacted again.

588   Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 13th February 2019 were approved
589    Progress Reports for information – none raised
590    Correspondence for Information - the attached appendix of items which had been circulated or where available at the meeting were noted
591    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Insurance renewal 
	£599.37
	Yes


b) Incoming receipts

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	B. Wilkinson allotments rent   
	£20.00
	Yes


         All payments were signed off by the Councillors
592  Planning –  there was no response to planning application R19/0428 

593  Arrangements for the AGM and APM  It was confirmed that the AGM will take place before the normal meeting in April on 10/04/2019.  The APM will take place on 17/04/2019 at the Village Hall in concert with the Village Hall AGM.  A financial statement and a brief annual report from CLPC will be prepared for the APM, and invitations to speakers from local groups will now be issued.
594  Allotments – the individual at the top of the waiting list has been contacted and arrangements are being made for them to view the vacant plot and decide if they wish to rent it.  The annual rent falls due this month, and a reminder will be sent to plot holders. It has been reported to CLPC that one of the gate posts is in need of replacement, and Parish Councillors will follow this up.
595  Eon maintenance and street-light repair – Eon have sent a quote of £1,023 for repairing the street-light outside 28/30 Kings Newnham Road which is working sub-optimally and coming on later in the day than neighbouring street-lights. Other quotes will now be sought.
         Eon have clarified what services we receive as part of the maintenance contract we are signed up to.  These are replacement of the bulbs every three years where the type of bulb fitted is still available, an annual electrical test, and inspecting and cleaning the lens and the cover and the box at the bottom front of the lamp post. 
596  Grant applications for inclusive play equipment – a grant application form is being completed for RBC Community Funding to raise the money still needed for the planned purchase and installation of an inclusive roundabout for the Recreation Ground.  Once this has been sent off, work on applications for funds to the Wesleyan and Trusthouse Charities will commence. 

597 Community items/Village Maintenance
         Parking on School Street -  the last issue of the Parish Newsletter highlighted the blocking of the footpath by parked cars and vans on School street on its front cover.  Parish Councillors will continue to monitor the problem, and persistent offenders will be reported to the police. 

         Monthly property inspections  - DH carried out this month's inspection.  Missing bolts were replaced on play equipment in the Recreation Ground.  The bulbs in the converted telephone kiosk have been replaced but the light is still not working.  The electricity supply to the kiosk now needs to be checked.  The culvert at the bottom of Limestone Hall Road appears to be blocked causing some flooding of the A428 during heavy rain.  WCC will be contacted about this. SR volunteered to carry out March's inspection.

         Police community visits - Rugby Rural South/Central Safer Neighbourhood Team have sent us notice of their planned community drop in sessions, which will be disseminated.


Village tidy-up – 13th April is confirmed as the date. Litter in the lay-by on Coventry side of the A428 from Church Lawford will be targetted as part of the day's clean up.  

598   Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agendas – none raised
599 Date of Next Meeting - 10th April 2019 was confirmed as the date of the next meeting
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
